## Fw: City Council Meeting March 23rd: AGENDA ITEM 8.2

## City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>

Tue 3/23/2021 8:38 AM

To: Agendadesk < Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

1 attachments (3 KB) image001.png;

## Office of the City Clerk | City of San José

200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14<sup>th</sup> Floor San Jose, CA 95113 Main: 408-535-1260

Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

Subject: City Council Meeting March 23rd: AGENDA ITEM 8.2

[External Email]

My name is Sandy Flores, I'm the President of Capitol Park Goss Dobern Neighborhood Association in District 5.

This email is to inform the council and the Mayor the homeless encampments have been polluting our creeks and the environment, this needs to be addressed immediately before this becomes a larger issue to take care of.

Since 2019 we've been having issues with the homeless encampment located at the Lower Silver Creek at the entrance at S. Jackson Avenue all the way to E. Capitol Expwy. The Capitol Park neighborhood has a large number of school children going back and forth to Aptitud Academy at Goss located in our neighborhood.

This is a very dangerous and unhealthy environment that is not SAFE for anyone crossing the Bambi Ln & Dobern Ave Pedestrian Bridge on a daily basis.

We had numerous illegal dumping of human waste into the creek with indecent exposal of people, car break-ins, folks going thru our garbage & recyclable bins looking for something to eat, walking across the street during peak hours of traffic, illegal dumping of trash creating a blight zone.

Right now our concern is the SAFETY for our residents who are at great risk due to this dangerous area and the environment around it.

Thank you for your time, support and service	3
Have a WONDERFUL day!	
Working Together We Can Make a Difference!	
Sandy Flores	
President	
Capitol Park Goss Dobern NA	

"The entire content of this email message is confidential. This also applies to any files attached to it. This email is intended for an individual or entity to whom they are addressed. In case you are not the addressee of this email, and you have received it in error, immediately contact the system manager. The information in this email is very sensitive, and it is intended for the specific addressee. This email should not be disseminated, distributed or copied. If you have received this email and it was not for you, make sure to immediately notify the sender by email and afterwards delete this email from your system. Disclosing, copying, distributing, or taking any action in reliance to the email content is strictly prohibited. Consider yourself notified."

"Please do not print this email unless it is absolutely necessary. Every time you don't print an email, you are helping the environment."

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.